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CCG DEVELOPMENT GROUP MEETING
Thursday 1st March 2012
NOTES

	PRESENT:
	Dr Peter Melton - Chair
Dr Nathalie Dukes

Cathy Kennedy

Helen Kenyon

Karen Barnard
Yvonne Waddingham

Zena Robertson 

Louise Nicholls


	
	


	ITEM NO:
	
	ACTION



	1.
	Apologies 
	

	
	Dr Derek Hopper, Sue Whitehouse

	

	
	
	

	2.
	Notes of the last meeting 2nd February 

	

	
	Were agreed as a true record

	

	3.
	Matters Arising
· Distributed Leadership
Karen updated on the SHA money offered to support organisational development noting that the 4 CCGs had put in a joint bid with regards distributed leadership.  It was noted that providers would now be asked to submit tenders by 12 March with a view for work to start in April 2012.  CCGs were leading the process not the Cluster and were looking to have reps from each of the CCGs to act as assessors. Karen ascertained that the interview dates would be w/c 19th March and it was agreed that either Helen, Karen, Zena or David would act as assessors for this organisation depending on their diary commitments 
· Inter Practice Agreement
Yvonne informed that she and John had attended meetings with Helen to pull together a draft agreement, however it was agreed that further work was still required, with regards clarity around engagement, responsibilities, discharging of commissioning duties, etc.  The group enquired as to what the next steps were and it was agreed that once the final updates had been made to the document it would go to the March Practice Managers meeting and then onto the CCG Steering Group with a view to being finalised following feedback on 1st April 2012

	Yvonne / Helen

	4
	Organisation Development Plan (OD)
Karen informed that the OD plan had now been updated and informed on  progress made.  It was agreed that due to time constraints of this meeting the document would go to the Monday project meeting where it would be scrutinised line by line, however if any members had any issues/comments they should be emailed through to Karen.  It was agreed that the plan be scrutinised to ensure it captured everything and if not ascertain what the gaps were and to then bring an exception report to the next meeting.  

	Zena

	5
	Feedback from Cluster GP Development Programme Board
Karen informed that the group hadn’t met so there were no updates to report.

	

	6
	Governance Review
High level 
· Structure and committees

Cathy informed that the high level review of the management structure had been submitted to the Cluster at the end of January.  In addition a confirm and challenge meeting had taken place with each CCG COO meeting with the Cluster to discuss their structures.  At this meeting it had been highlighted that the Cluster perceived 3 of the 4 CCGs structures were perceived to be too similar to PCT structures in view of size.  The Clusters view was that CCG structures should be very small and very lean with most of the ‘doing’ being undertaken with the CSS structure.  It was noted that the LA as part of the partnership wanted to see a local team/structure.  It was queried why the Cluster were dealing with the management team and not the Council of Members.  The question was asked as to how to take this forward.  It was felt that by re-drawing the structure to demonstrate its clinical form that might better illustrate to the cluster the difference in the organisation.  

It was also suggested testing the structure with practices to use as an opportunity to ask “if this is how you would interface is this a structure you think will deliver what you want”.  Nathalie felt the practice managers would be best to ascertain whether the structure felt right.  However it was noted that timescales for the structure were tight in that in 2 weeks time the expectation was that the structure would be released for all CCGs and CSS and from there staff would be assigned to the roles. It was agreed that a meeting would be held with some practice manager representatives. 

Nathalie also noted that there was a need from a practice point of view that a ‘phonebook’ be put together showing who to contact, and it was agreed to look at producing this for the new intranet.
· Appointment to key roles

Timelines with regards appointments, majority of which are set nationally, with regards COO, Financial Officer, etc posts going through a national assessment centre process for accreditation prior to CCGs being able to recruit them would be running through March.  It was noted that in terms of key roles re Board top level officers they would need to be in place prior to authorisation.  It was agreed to send information out to alert clinicians with regards the appointment process for Accountable officer and that a communication be drafted and sent to Derek to send as Chair of the Steering Group 
· Constitution

Cathy informed members that following the February CCG Steering Group a document had been produced and circulated to Steering Group members, to provide information about the difference in the roles of the Board and Council of Members within the governance arrangements.  Within the document it also noted the suggested responsibilities of the Council of Members and what decision making powers it could have.  It was also noted the draft constitution was also being discussed again at the next meeting
· Lay Governance 

Zena discussed lay governance and informed that Jeremy, Andy and Rhodri were working on a document to bring to the April meeting.  A query was raised as to whether engagement and involvement were being muddled.  It was therefore requested that early sight of the document was needed prior to the April meeting.  
Triangle Portfolios

A query was raised as to whether the right triangle portfolios were in place and whether some triangles remits were right.  The group were informed of the work Gerry Clough was undertaking with regards the triangles and whether it was best to wait until he had submitted his report.  Zena informed that she was due to meet with Gerry and agreed to raise the query with him so he could give it some thought prior to writing his report


	Cathy
Zena

Helen
Zena

Zena

	7
	Draft MOU
Zena updated on the previously submitted document and asked for the groups approval prior to next weeks Board meeting.  The group raised concerns with regard the tight timescales and Helen raised additional concerns with regards cost to purchase.  Zena informed that she was due to meet with the Cluster with regards gaining more clarity of CSS.  The group agreed to recommend to CCG Board with the issue of capping of costs raised.

	

	8
	Vision Values and Behaviours
The group were asked to note the previously circulated paper and feedback any comments.

	

	9
	CCG Authorisation

A query was raised as to the benefits of going through to early CCG authorisation assessment.  It was agreed that this be brought to the DCU session.  
· Timeline (attached)

For information
· Risk Assessment

For information

	Helen

	
	
	

	10
	Any Other Business

Nothing raised

	

	11
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
	

	
	Thursday 5th April 2012, 12:30pm, Seminar Room 1 Freshney Green
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